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May	10,	2022	
	
	
From:			 Coalition	for	a	Healthy	Oregon	
	
To:		 	 Joint	Task	Force	On	the	Bridge	Health	Care	Program	
	
Subject:		 CCO	Principles	for	a	Successful	Bridge	Health	Care	Program	
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	
Co-Chair	Steiner	Hayward,	Co-Chair	Prusak,	and	Members	of	the	Task	Force,	
	
House	Bill	4035,	enacted	in	the	2022	Legislative	Session,	raises	the	exciting	possibility	of	
improving	health	coverage	and	continuity	of	care	for	Oregonians	with	a	focus	on	reducing	
the	uninsured	rate	and	achieving	health	equity.	The	language	of	HB	4035,	the	legislative	
record,	and	public	statements	from	Oregon	Health	Authority	clearly	specify	this	new	
benefit	ought	to	build	upon	the	Oregon	Integrated	and	Coordinated	Health	Care	Delivery	
System,	i.e.,	coordinated	care	organizations	(CCOs).	The	seven	CCOs	in	Coalition	for	a	
Healthy	Oregon	(COHO)	call	your	attention	to	following	policy	considerations.	We	
request	these	principles	be	incorporated	in	your	proposal	pursuant	to	Section	4	of	the	bill.	
	

Center	the	Member	Experience	
	
1)	Use	current	CCOs	to	maintain	continuity	of	care—It	is	critically	important	to	expand	
enrollment	within	existing	CCOs	rather	than	create	a	new	layer/silo	of	health	care	delivery.	
Existing	CCOs	have	relationships	with	members,	providers,	and	community	stakeholders;	
there	are	robust	systems	in	place	to	ensure	quality	and	accountability.	
	
2)	Benefit	package	should	be	as	close	to	Oregon	Health	Plan	as	possible—Members	
will	lose	trust	in	the	system	if	they	do	not	understand	why	they	can	no	longer	access	
services	they	rely	upon.	
	
3)	Movement	from	CCO	to	Bridge	Program	should	not	be	disruptive	for	members	or	
providers.	
	
4)	Maximize	flexibilities	for	CCO	outreach—This	includes	outreach	to	current	CCO	
members,	as	well	as	providers	and	community-based	organizations	(CBOs)	on	the	
redetermination	process	and	the	move	to	the	new	Bridge	Program.	
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Ensure	Provider	Participation	

	
5)	Capitation	based	funding—Budgeting	on	a	per-person	(capitated)	basis	encourages	
the	adoption	of	value-based	payments,	which	aligns	with	state	policy	goals.	
	
6)	Provider	rates	should	be	high	enough	to	sustain	the	network—A	robust	provider	
network	is	critical	protect	patient	access	and	choice	as	well	as	to	support	providers	from	
the	BIPOC	community	and	other	marginalized	communities.		
	
7)	Additional	administrative	burden	should	be	minimized.	
	
	
	 	 Leverage	The	Successful,	Local	Model	

	
8)	Use	the	CCO	model	as	a	basis	for	plan	requirements—This	includes	local	governance,	
care	coordination,	Social	Determinants	of	Health	and	Equity	programs,	and	quality	
measures,	including	incentive	metrics.	
	
9)	Ensure	budget	neutrality	to	the	state	General	Fund	by	maximizing	federal	funds	
and	existing	infrastructure.	
	
10)	Provide	flexibility	and	assistance	for	existing	CCOs	to	meet	any	new	capital	
reserves	or	other	requirements	for	offering	the	Bridge	Health	Care	Program—This	is	
especially	needed	for	CCOs	not	currently	enrolled	as	health	plans	on	the	exchange.	
	
	
Thank	you	for	your	dedication	to	this	important	work.	We	offer	our	assistance	if	you	have	
any	questions	or	policy	considerations	for	our	experts	to	review.		
	
	
Sincerely,		
	
	
Advanced	Health	
AllCare	Health	
Cascade	Health	Alliance,	LLC	
InterCommunity	Health	Network	CCO	
Trillium	Community	Health	Plan	
Umpqua	Health	Alliance	
Yamhill	Community	Care	
	


